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Minutes of the Meeting of the Sandlands Allotments Sub-Committee held at the Masonic Hall, Seaview on 21st July 2014 at 5.30pm. (Draft)
 (These Minutes are unconfirmed and are not an official record until signed)

Present: Cllr Jarman (Chairman), Cllrs Turner and Bradford, Mrs Sue Garner and Mr David Blackford and 18 allotment holders, all welcomed by the Chairman
21/07 – 1: Election of Chairman:

The clerk invited nominations for the chairman of the Sandlands allotments sub-committee. Cllr Turner proposed Cllr Jarman, which was seconded by Sue Garner and carried unanimously. It was then decided to elect a vice chairman. Cllr Bradford was proposed by Cllr Turner and seconded by Cllr Jarman and unanimously elected.

21/07 – 2: Apologies for Absence:
Apologies were received from Mr Martin Welsford, Mr Chadwick, Mr Bailey and Mrs Paula Reed.

21/07 – 3: Minutes:

The Chairman went through the minutes of the previous sub-committee meeting and they were agreed with no amendments.

21/07 – 4: Matters Arising:

Any matters arising within the minutes of this meeting
21/07 – 5: Water Supply to the Allotments:
The Clerk had been tasked with investigating the possibilities for improving the water supply on the allotments. Enquiries were made with Southern Water about having new standpipes installed but no progress was made. There were also some investigations made on the internet and contact was made with a company called “Water Direct”. They stated that it would have to be established as to whether planning permission was required and if there was a self-lay agreement in place with the particular water company. After discussion, the members agreed that things should be left as they are but the Clerk should look into the feasibility and cost of providing an extra standpipe extension to provide water for the top allotments.  
21/07 – 6: Plot Report:
The Clerk reported that he had served notices to quit on plots 26, 32a and 63a after previous warnings had been ignored. These plots were offered out to people on the waiting list but only 63a has had a response. Warning letters were sent to plot holders of 7&8, 11 and 12. All three contacted the clerk directly to say that they wish to keep their plots and would be doing something to tidy them up. Plot 33 has been relinquished by the tenant and following an inspection by the chairman, it was agreed to return their deposit. This plot is also under offer to another tenant. 
21/07 – 7: Plot Rents 2014/2015:
The Clerk stated that the allotments were in good shape financially. Cllr Bradford proposed that the rents for 2014/2015 remain at the same level (£4 per rod). This was seconded by Mrs Garner and agreed unanimously by the members
21/07 – 8: Correspondence

There was no correspondence to report to this meeting.
21/07 – 9: Open Forum

Mrs Garner would like it recorded that Nick Hewitt of Plot 53 should be commended on the work he has done on his plot to make it quirky and original in design.
The clerk was asked what had been done to advertise the allotments. He stated that he made a report for the last newsletter and made residents aware in the Parish News. He has also asked St Helens and Bembridge Clerks to advertise it in their respective publications in the future. There are newsletters and reports due in the autumn so the fact that there is a waiting list can be re-iterated. It was also suggested that the Parish Council speak to Richard Wright of the County Press to see if there is any way he can help.

It was asked if the combination of the lock on the gate could be e-mailed to all plot holders. The Clerk stated that he only has a handful of e-mail addresses and most of those are already aware of the number. It was agreed that the number could be passed onto other members via word of mouth or e-mail the Clerk individually. The Clerk is due to send out annual rent reminders and will ask all allotment holders to provide an up to date e-mail address and phone number for contact purposes.

It was also stated that the lock cannot be scrambled when in the locked position. The Clerk will take a look at it.
There was a suggestion that overgrown plots should be strimmed and cleared of weeds if they fail to be tended by the tenants and that there were plot holders prepared to volunteer their services. The clerk and chairman will identify through regular checks and if required, approach those individuals for assistance.

There was concern expressed over the recent thefts of fruit and veg from some allotments. Whilst it is frustrating, it was deemed inappropriate to display unofficial notices of the type that was secured to the gate recently, especially when it states that harm could come to the would be thieves. The members agreed that the sign and any others that are displayed in the future should be removed as soon as they are observed. If it continues, then it should be discussed at these meetings and any such signs should be sanctioned by the members and produced and erected by the clerk or committee member. 

21/07 – 10: Next Meeting

After discussion, it was agreed by the members that the next meeting would be held on Wednesday 15th October at 4.30pm
There being no further business, the meeting was closed at 6.30pm

………………………………..

Chairman 15th September 2014
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